
Hello,

As we begin December, it feels like Winter is truly with us. 

Please make sure that the children are wrapped up as we will 

still be out and about over the coming weeks. 

Also, please take care when on your way to school as the frost 

is setting in and we are having icy mornings.

This week was Maths Story Day. Across the school, the 

children read The Nativity Story and completed maths-based 

activities around this. 

We are always reviewing our safeguarding provision and it is 

time for our annual survey. Please complete the following 

short survey so that we can look at ways to improve our 

provision.

https://www.qdpsurvey.co.uk/OnlineQuestionnaire?code=70054-
61898-31013301

You said, we listened:

There have been several concerns raised by parents about 

some Year 5 and 6 children hanging around the gates at the 

start of the day. At times, they are not showing a good 

awareness of road safety nor respect towards others. This is a 

reminder that the gates do not open until 8:40am and there are 

no staff supervising before this time. 

This week, the Primary Leadership Team have been learning 

about the PANTs rule and will be feeding back to their classes 

about it. This is a way for children to understand that parts of 

their bodies are private and not for others to look at or touch. 

This video helps children to remember the pants song and 

why it is important. Let's talk PANTS | NSPCC 

If you have any questions about this, please arrange a 

meeting with me via the main office. 

Have a fabulous weekend and we look forward to seeing you 

after the weekend.

Miss Rebecca Smith.

Nurture - Learn - Achieve

Date: 01.12.23

Principal:

Miss Rebecca Smith

Issue: 13

Enquiries: office@knighton-tmet.uk 

Search: KnightonTMET https://twitter.com/knightontmet

Please make sure that you follow us on X formerly known as Twitter to keep up to date 

with news and events but also see what your children are up to whilst in school!

https://www.qdpsurvey.co.uk/OnlineQuestionnaire?code=70054-61898-31013301
https://www.qdpsurvey.co.uk/OnlineQuestionnaire?code=70054-61898-31013301
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/support-for-parents/pants-underwear-rule/


A huge congratulations goes 

to Richmond Class with 

amazing attendance this 

week. Congratulations also 

goes to Bloomfield Class with 

fantastic punctuality.

Please keep up your hard with 

your attendance and 

punctuality. The next star to 

aim for is Friday 8th 

December. Keep colouring 

those squares! If any Nursery 

parents need support 

completing their application for 

Reception for next year, 

please come to the office to 

see me. The deadline is 15th 

January 2024. Many thanks 

for your support. Mrs Edwards

Nurture - Learn - Achieve
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Congratulations to our 
badge winners tomorrow:

Tuesday 19th December – Christmas Party 

day (non-uniform)

Wednesday 20th December – Christmas 

jumper day and Christmas dinner

Thursday 21st December – Carol service at 

Church of the Nativity 10 am

Thursday 21st December – end of  term

Friday 22nd December – Monday 8th 

January – CHRISTMAS HOLIDAYS

Tuesday 9th January – children return to 

school 

Friday 2nd February– Crazy Hair Day for 

Community Wishes

Attendance

Class
% 

Attendance

Bloomfield 90.2%

Macaulay 93.7%

Lansdowne 89.7%

Richmond 98.3%

Hughenden 90.4%

Lothair 96.2%

Sheridan 96.5%
Whole 

School 

Attendance 

93.5%

Character muscle of the week
Self-esteem:

Feeling good about 

yourself and 

others. 

Primary Leadership Team

#collaboration #community

If you are having a clear out at home 

and have any toys or books that you no 

longer play with then we would love to 

have them at school. We play with toys 

or books in all of our playgrounds and 

are always looking for ways

 to improve our 

selection. 

Lansdowne
Ayaat - Blue
Alexandra - Blue
Amelia - Blue
Daniel - Blue
Emily - Blue
Grace - Blue
Leo - Blue
Livja - Blue
Luca - Blue
Mia - Blue
Zachary - Blue
Ella-Jane - Green
Juana - Green
Femi – Green

Hughenden
Neve - Gold
Chineme - Gold
Eloise - Gold
Becky - Gold
Mia - Red
Anika – Second round 
green

Sheridan
Evelyn – Yellow merit
Lola – Silver star
Alia – Blue merit
Anaiya – Bronze star
Reminae – Blue merit
Serghei – Blue merit
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